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Sayings of 2006 Big Sir, Jerry Hunter 

Next Meeting: 
Monday, July 17, 2006 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reserva-
tion or to bring a guest!   July, 2006 

 
I recently purchased a new hat. The hat isn’t the nicest looking hat I’ve 
ever seen, but I didn’t buy it for its’ looks. This hat is called a sun hat 

and it does make a fashion statement but maybe not exactly the one you would nor-
mally want to convey. I bought the hat at a golf pro shop outside of Stockton while 
participating in one of our SIR tournaments. In retrospect, I probably should have 
tried it on in front of a mirror before purchase. Instead, I put it on walked outside in 
front of a group of our SIR golfers. Now the golf group is not known for keeping 
snide comments to themselves. The first thing I heard was “Oh, I’ve got to have a 
picture of that.”  Then, “Thrift store special?” “I wondered who that was under that 
thing.”  “Are we recycling?”,etc. Before the day was over I was even accused of 
causing one golfer to shoot a bad score because he couldn’t stop laughing. 
 
I’ve been digressing. The reason I bought this sun hat was because I have noticed 
that the tops of my ears and my forehead have been sun burning and peeling ever 
since the weather turned sunny. Now I always wear sun screen when going out in 
the sun for any length of time, but apparently that has not been enough. I also have 
been wearing a baseball style cap for sun protection. I guess it hasn’t been doing 
the job either. So, there I was near Stockton (God knows one of the hottest places 
in the world in the summertime) looking at sun hats for sale. Now I figured, if 
those hats will work in Stockton, that’s good enough for me. At that point I didn’t 
care what they looked like, I just wanted to keep the sun off.   
 
Another motivation was that my wife has been after me to do something about my 
sun burning and to be more concerned about the heat. You all know how that goes. 
I now also carry water everywhere I go. 
 
Anyway, I have a new hat, its’ working great, it looks ugly and I don’t care be-
cause my ears, forehead, and wife are all happy. 
 
Have a Happy July, but watch that sun.  
   
 

Jerry Hunter 

When you see these 
members, wish them 
a Happy Birthday! 
 
 
Altomare, James 
Bently, Robert B 
Bernard, David Meade 
Carson, Ernie  
Cherepy, Stephen 
Clark, William  
Dodgson, Jack  
Greenstein, Milton 
Gusey, Richard 
Harriss, Donald  
Hart, Jeffery  
Hartung, Bill 
Hess, George  
Hutchko, Alvan 
Martirani, Pasquale 
McGovern, Terry  
Miller, Don  
Nichols, Robert 
Purcell, W. Ernest 
Reardon, John 
Sandelmann, Werner 
Schoen, Gary 
Takacs, John 
Thede, Walter 
Tinnes, Tim 
Vetro, Robert  
Videle, James  
Vollmer, John  
Walsh, Fran 
Westrup, Warren  
Willis, George  
 

July 
Birthdays 

 Trampas 
 Topics 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2006 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
   Dan Pope             939-5483 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Ron Radakovich   939-4337 
Chaplain  Harry Shaner        933-2493 
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computers  Dick Thomson     944-1760  
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Tim Hubbard       944-0742 
Historian  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 
 

Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
Investment  Ben Smith            820-5403 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Travel   Carlos Xavier       947-6756 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 
 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Jerry Hunter 

376-4353 

Little SIR 
Floyd Skelton 

838-2515 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Don Roberts 

672-7698 

Dick Chaffee 
932-5087 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Ron Domer 
838-8320 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Pete Belden 
686-3650 

Art Donaldson 
934-8391 
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July Lunch Menu 

BBQ Chicken 
Potato Salad 
Pasta Salad 
Vegetables 
Bread & Butter 
Dessert 

Floyd Skelton, our Branch Webmaster has created 
several websites for our Branch. The addresses of 
these websites are as follows. Please bookmark them 
in your browser.  

Main Web Site - http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  

Golf - http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/  

Trampas Topics - http://www.sir-web.org/trampas/ 

Branch 116 Website Addresses  

$ums In Retirement  

Ben Smith 

The July meeting of $ums In Retirement will be held 
on Wednesday, JULY 26, 2006. The meeting will be 
held at Diablo Creek Golf Course (The Grill Room) 
located at the northern intersection of Hwy 4 and Port 
Chicago Hwy, Concord.  

We have breakfast at any time after 7am and the 
meeting starts at 8am. All SIR members and their 
guests are welcome to attend. NO reservations are re-
quired. We order off the menu.  

We will have a very special presentation By Mr. 
JOE ELECCION. He is Vice President/Retirement 
plan Consultant with Merrill Lynch. He will also be 
joined by Mr. PHILLIP W. SCOTT, CFM, WMA, 
Vice President Investments and Wealth Management 
with Merrill Lynch.  

Their presentation will cover-- Beneficiary Planning, 
Mandatory Distributions and Stretch Provision Re-
quirements. It is extremely important that all Retiree's 
have a fundamental understanding of all these areas 
in developing their Estate plans, minimizing Estate 
tax and understanding the most effective ways to pass 
their assets on to their heirs. Bring your questions and 
plan to gain some key knowledge.  

If you have any questions or need additional informa-
tion, contact SIR Ben Smith at 925-820-5403 or e-
mail bjsssmith@aol.com 

Branch 116 Golfers  

David Geary 

SIR Golf Pay in Advance Tournaments: 

The following are the upcoming deadlines for golf:  

7/8 is the payment deadline for playing Willow Park 
on Tuesday 7/18 

7/12 is the payment deadline for playing Mare Island 
on Monday 7/24 

7/20 is the payment deadline for playing Green Tree 
on Monday 7/31 

Regards,  

David Geary 

Bill Harrington  

July, 2006 
Sunshine Report 

Sorry to report that Terry Thomas, member 02, passed 
away on June 24. He was a long time member of our 
SIR Branch and loved to play bridge. His Memorial Ser-
vice was held on June 29. He will be missed by all. 
 
Sorry to report that Ernie Purcell, member 106, also 
passed away on June 24. He was an avid golfer who was 
our Club Champion many times. Memorial Services are 
to be held on July 1, at Christ the King Church in Pleas-
ant Hill. 
 
Troy Powell had chest pains and was admitted to John 
Muir Hospital. After several tests were run he was re-
leased and is back playing golf. 

Jim Nachtweih  

Attendance 

Attendance at the June 19th meeting totaled 197 per-
sons. This includes 190 members, 1 speaker, and 6 
guests. There were 47 excused members and 13 un-
excused members. The unexcused members will be 
asked to pay for their missed lunch. 
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Area 2 Fishing Report  

Dick Thomson 

 
 
 
 
   
Branch 116 FISHING ARTICLE, JULY 2006 
 
The trip to Lake Almanor for trout on May 21st to 
26th was a great success. Eleven of our Fishing 
Group members went. The weather was uncoopera-
tive for the first 2 days (high winds and rain) and 
then, it let up and brought sunshine and mild tem-
peratures. The fishing was bad initially and then 
gradually improved, until the boats out on Thursday 
reported limits of great looking rainbows. Howard 
Berkman was on his first trip with the Group and 
initially tried using “Back East” techniques (ignore 
the tip of the pole in favor of waiting for the clicker 
to click as the test of fish on) here. It did not work 
and Howard finally came around. He was rewarded 
with a great hit and a rainbow that jumped com-
pletely out of the water 3 times. Terry Miller fi-
nally netted the fish. Howard was overjoyed and in-
dicated he would have been satisfied with simply 
hooking and playing the fish, let alone pulling it 
into the boat. It goes without saying that Howard 
was on his cell phone when the boat came in at 
dockside reporting home on his wonderful catch. 
Lots of fun for all... More next year for sure.  
 
Branch 8’s Joe Karg has been knocking them dead 
in the San Francisco Bay. He was out twice on the 
party boats for halibut and stripers. On June 6 he 
went out of Emeryville and scored two massive 
stripers (above 20#) and several keeper halibut. In 
the course of things, he won the $60 jackpot for the 
largest fish of the day. Congratulations Joe!! Keep 
up the good work. Branch 8’s Bob Kahl has been 
in Colorado, Wyoming and Arizona fly-fishing. He 
reported on great fishing on the Snake and other 
rivers during his travels.  
 
June 14th was “Fishing Night Out” at the Crown 
Restaurant in Danville. Twenty-six of our members 
and guests attended an evening of traditional Eng-
lish pub food, including fish and chips, bangers and 
mash, grilled salmon, etc, topped off with Guinness 
and other favorite beverages. A great time to social-
ize and for the wives to find out who these other 
people are of whom the fishermen have spoken. 
Prizes for all and even some poetry. Lots of fun and 
we are looking forward to next year’s event.  
 
 

 
Ten of our members will be off to New Melones 
Reservoir near Angels Camp on July 10th through 
the 14th to fish for Kokanee. We have enjoyed this 
trip over the past 5 years and have now upgraded to 
air-conditioned, time-share condo units, courtesy of 
Al Brunner, Big Sir of Branch 19. We expect to 
feast on take-outs from various restaurants in the 
area. Weather and water should be hot. Hopefully, 
the fishing will be also. Lots of fun for all involved.  
 
As far as the next three months are concerned, the 
Group is planning: 
 
• Day trips out the Golden Gate for Salmon 

(dates are open - Ed Dijkman is Fishmaster);  
• Summer Backyard Picnic (August 20th - Al 

Brunner is Fishmaster); 
• Various day trips to the Delta for stripers (dates 

and schedules are open and based on independ-
ent arrangements between fishermen and boat 
owners); 

• Trip to Eastern Sierra (Bridgeport) for trout 
(September 17th to 19th - John Wall is Fish-
master); 

• Trip to Viera’s near Rio Vista for stripers (date 
open, probably in September - Terry Miller is 
Fishmaster); 

• Camping trip to Medicine Lake in the high Si-
erra for trout (September 24th through 28th - 
Joe Karg is Fishmaster); 

• Trip to Lake Davis for pike/trout (October 8th 
through 10th - Joe Karg is Fishmaster); 

• Trip to Eagle Lake for trout (October 22nd 
through 27th - Craig Walton is Fishmaster). 

 
There is much more to come, so “if you‚re not fish-
ing you are not trying”. 
 
If you want to hear more, please attend one of our 
meetings on the 4th Thursday of the Month at the 
Legends Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek 
Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago Highway in Con-
cord. Meetings start at 8:30 a.m. For further infor-
mation, please contact Terry Miller (Big Fish)
(925-686-9298); Dick Thomson (Branch 116 Co-
ordinator)(925-785-7600) or Romano Gnusti 
(Treasurer/Secretary)(925-376-3313). All SIR 
members and guests are welcome and encouraged, 
to participate in the fishing trips as well as attend 
the monthly meetings. 
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Total Current Members  —   257  
This Month’s Inductees —  2  
Those in Interview Stage — 0 
Total in Process   —  2 
On Inactive Status  — 28 
Left the Branch  —  1 
Waiting for a Member Number — 2 
 
• Richard Breitwieser email correction to 

breit@aol.com 
 

Membership Summary 
for June, 2006 

Roland Scrivner           

New members inducted on June 19, 2006 

Thomas C. King, Joan 
1564 Cervato Circle 
Alamo, CA 94507 
CPA Consultant 

joanking@msn.com 

David S. Tittle, Betty Jo 
19 Corte de la Canada 
Martinez, CA 94553 

228-1081 
Dentist 

user821083@aol.com 

Following story was provided by Plato Grivas 
 
A man and a woman were sitting beside each other in 
the first class section of an airplane. The woman 
sneezed, took out a tissue, gently wiped her nose, then 
visibly shuddered for ten to fifteen seconds. 
 
The man went back to his reading. A few minutes later, the 
woman sneezed again, took a tissue, wiped her nose, then 
shuddered violently once more. Assuming that the woman 
might have a cold, the man was still curious about the shud-
dering. A few more minutes passed when the woman 
sneezed yet again. As before she took a tissue, wiped her 
nose, her body shaking even more than before. 
 
Unable to restrain his curiosity, the man turned to the 
woman and said, "I couldn't help but notice that you've 
sneezed three times, wiped your nose and then shuddered 
violently. Are you OK?" 
 
"I am sorry if I disturbed you, I have a very rare medical 
condition; whenever I sneeze I have an orgasm." 
 
The man, more than a bit embarrassed, was still curious. " I 
have never heard of that condition before" he said. "Are you 
taking anything for it?" 
 
The woman nodded, "Yes, Pepper." 
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Thursday, July 20 - "Converting Your Film Pic-
tures to Digital Images” 
 
Phil Goff (Branch 116), chairman of the SIR Area 2 
Digital Photography Group, will discuss how to scan 

prints, negatives and slides into your computer to 
make high quality digital prints of various sizes. Phil 
will also demonstrate some simple editing techniques 
in Photoshop Elements to restore old photos and en-
hance new ones. Dick Curry (Branch 171) will con-
duct a Computer Q&A session following Phil's pres-
entation. 
 
Meetings of the SIR Area 2 Computer Users Group, 
and SIR Area 2 Digital Photography Group are held 
the 3rd Thursday of each month (except December) 
from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m., at the Social Hall of the 
Walnut Creek United Methodist Church, 1543 
Sunnyvale Ave. (off N. Main, one block north of the 
Treat/Geary/N. Main intersection). 
 
The Digital Photography Group meets the first month 
of each quarter (January, April, July, and September) 
and the Computer Group on the 2nd and 3rd months 
of each quarter. All SIR members are invited to at-
tend these informative sessions. For more informa-
tion please visit our web site at: http://www.sir-
web.org/computer  

Don Delcollo spoke at our June Lunch meeting about 
the role and activities of the Contra Costa County 
Civil Grand Jury. 

Dick Curry, Co- Chairman 
  376-5541  racorinda@pacbell.net   

Area 2 Computer User Group 

Floyd Skelton, Co- Chairman 
  838-2515  f.skelton@sbcglobal.net 

Phil Goff, Digital Photography 
Chairman 
  831-3692  philgoff@yahoo.com 

On June 15, Bob Wolf made a presentation on using 
Family TreeMaker software for Genealogy information. 

Dean Steichen conducted a Q&A on computer questions 
and problems initiated by the audience. 
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TRAVEL– Carlos 
Xavier 
Pick up brochures, 
forms, etc., at the travel desk at the lunch-

eons. Payment should be made to the travel agency ar-
ranging the event unless otherwise stated in the an-
nouncement.  

Local Trips 
July 20 

River Rock Casino. Get on the party bus to the New 
River Rock Casino in Geyserville in the beautiful Alex-
ander Valley Wine Country. The package price of $24 
per person includes round-trip transportation and 5 
hours of Las Vegas style gaming. Participants will get 
$20 cash back at the casino! Contact Charlie Kiser, 
Branch 146, at 274-1575. 

July 30, 2006  

Coastal Repertory Theatre at Half Moon Bay. Mati-
nee performance of "South Pacific". Hosted lunch at the 
Miramar beach Resort. Cost is $78 per person and pay-
ment is due June 25,2006. Coach departs from Heather 
Farms at 9:00 am and returns home at approximately 
6:00 pm. Hosted by Branch #8, Carl Raaka tel # 925-
254-0482. 

Overnight and Longer Travel 
October 23—November 5, 2006 

Eastern Mediterranean and the Greek Isles. A 12 
night Greek Isles cruise sailing from Istanbul, Turkey to 
Athens, Greece on board Oceania Cruises’ Nautica. 
Ports of call in Turkey are Istanbul and Kusadasi. In 
Greece ports of call are Rhodes, Delos, Mykonos, 
Santorini, Katakolon, Corfu and Athens. There is also a 
stop in Croatia at Dubrovnik. Prices include airport 
transportation to SFO and roundtrip airfare to Istanbul, 
Turkey with a return from Athens, Greece. Prices begin 
at $3364 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob Hagler at 
934-7620. 

March 16-April 1, 2007  

The Best of Spain & Portugal. A 17 day tour featuring 
Madrid, Salamanca, Oporto, Lisbon, Seville, Costa del 
Sol, Mijas, Granada, Valencia and Barcelona. Tour 
price is $3675 per person. Includes round trip transfers 
to San Francisco airport, airfare to/from Madrid, all tips 
for drivers, guides and tour manager. Sponsored by 
Branch # 8, Bob Hagler. Brochures and application 
forms will be available at the luncheon meeting. If you 

need this sooner, please contact your branch travel 
chairman, Carlos Xavier. 

September 24-October 10, 2008  
SIR 50th Anniversary Cruise to Hawaii on board Celeb-
rity's luxurious SUMMIT. Round trip from San Fran-
cisco to the four islands - Hawaii, Oahu, Kauai, Maui 
and Ensenada, Mexico. Cabin selection will be on a 
first-come first-serve basis. To secure your reservation, 
please send in your deposit of $100 per person with 
your application before the September 1st deadline. 
You can pick up the brochure with the application at the 
next luncheon or call your Travel Chairman Carlos Xa-
vier at 925-947-6756 if you need this earlier. 

 

 

Our SIR duplicate group met on June 6 at 
the Pleasant Hill Bridge Center with 18 players. The 
team of Dick Schlueter/Floyd Skelton came in first 
with 97 out of a possible 144 points, or 67%. Second 
place was captured by Dick Chaffee/Bill Sullivan 
with 57%, followed by Ernie Sherne/Milt Green-
stein with 51%.  
The lunch and bridge group met on June 13th with 28 
men at Roundhill C.C. After an excellent lunch, we 
sat down to some really good bridge. High scorer was 
Lou Sandor with a convincing 7,160 points. Second 
place went to Ali Aghaiepour with 6,730 points, fol-
lowed by Fred Massaro ( 6,450 ), Lee Travis 
( 5,960 ) and Charley Schmidt ( 5,300 ). This was a 
high scoring day; the highest winning score this year 
to date and the second highest average scoring session 
this year. Six small slams were bid and made during 
this session: Fred Massaro/Dan Green, Charley 
Schmidt/Lee Travis, Lou Sandor/Bob Wolf, Ali 
Aghaiepour/Oscar Krikorian, Charley Schmidt/
Jim Nachtweih and Fred Massaro/Ben Yeraka. 
This explains the high scoring.  
The same group met on June 27 for lunch and bridge 
at Diablo C.C. for another great day of bridge. Dick 
Chaffee was our high man with 6,950 points, fol-
lowed by Ali Aghaiepour ( 6,730 ), Milt Greenstein 
(5,420 ), Ron Wolberg (5,240 ) and Fred Massaro 
( 4,980 ). Small slams were made by Dick Chaffee/
Ron Wohlberg, Fred Massaro/Dick Schlueter and 
Dick Chaffee/Norm Schoenfeld.  
We were saddened to learn that one of our long time 
players, Terry Thomas, passed away on June 24. 
Terry had been battling bone cancer for some time, 
and unfortunately the cancer won the battle. We will 
miss him. 

Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 
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9 Hole Golf Group 

Dick Chaffee 

On Wednesday, June 7, eight players played Pine 
Meadow. The team of Jai Yee, Bill Stoll, Bob Daily 
and Chuck Cuny won the team title with a net 27. 
Troy Powell won the individual scoring title with a 39. 
We have now found out Troy's secret to low scoring: 
new Calloway clubs and Flax seeds! 
Closest to the pin. Do we need some work here? No one 
hit the 134 yard 4th hole green. 

On Wednesday, June 14, 19 golfers participated in the 9 
hole tournament at Buchanan Fields. The team title was 
won by the team of Joe Ostler, Jim Nachtweih, Will 
Cabral and Bob Shader with a net score of 21. The in-
dividual scoring honor was won by Bob Shader with a 
1 over par 32! Bob was followed by Phil Goff and 
Troy Powell with 34s. Closest to the Pin on hole 5 was 
won by Joe Stralovich with Phil Goff second and Al 
Leschot third. 

The SIR 9 hole golf club ended June with a tournament 
at Buchanan Fields on June 28. Sixteen golfers partici-
pated.   The weather was cool with mixed sun & clouds 
along with a couple of brief rain showers.  We experi-
mented with a non-handicapped team event.  Two 
teams tied for first.  The team of Troy Powell, Bob 
Shader, Chuck Cuny and Paul Eckels tied the team of 
Jim Altomare, Stan Lowenberg, Alex Sarran and 
Bob Daily with team scores of 31. 

Individual scoring honors went to Jim Altomare with a 
1 over par 32 followed by Stan Lowenberg with a 
35.    Troy Powell fresh out of the hospital chewing 
flax seeds and taking fish oil pills was third with a 37.    
Closest to the Pin on hole 5 was won by Jim Altomare 
with Stan Lowenberg second and Alex Sarran third. 

In July we will continue scheduling weekly tourna-
ments. If participation remains good, we will schedule 
weekly tournaments for the remainder of the year and 
by the end of July publish a revised 9 hole golf sched-
ule.  

The July schedule is: 
Wed, July 5  Pine Meadow starting at 9:30am 
Wed, July 12  Buchanan Fields starting at 10:00am.   
Wed,  July 19  Boundary Oak 
Wed,  July 26 Buchanan Fields 

If you’d like to play in any of these tournaments, you 
can sign up by  calling the SIRS Golf Club Hot Line, 
906-5355, or calling Jim Nachtweih, 838-7417. 

RANDY BENNETT took over as the 
head men’s basketball coach at St Mary’s 
College just prior to the 2001-02 season. 
In the subsequent four years, he's brought 
the excitement back to the basketball pro-

gram by leading the Gaels to an NCAA Tournament 
appearance in 2005. His presentation: “Gael Basket-
ball on the Rise” will review his time at St. Mary’s 
and provide insight on the upcoming 2006-2007 sea-
son. 

Prior to accepting the position in Moraga, Randy was 
the top assistant at Saint Louis University for two 
years under Lorenzo Romar. Romar and Bennett 
coached Saint Louis to an NCAA Tournament berth 
after winning the Conference USA Tournament with 
four consecutive wins in four consecutive days. In-
cluded was an upset of then #1 nationally ranked Cin-
cinnatti. Before working with Romar at Saint Louis, 
Bennett was also his top assistant at Pepperdine Uni-
versity from 1996-99. The 11-win turnaround follow-
ing the 1996-97 season was the second biggest im-
provement in the nation from the year prior. Two 
years after taking over a program that finished last in 
the WCC, the Pepperdine Waves finished second in 
1998 and 1999 and advanced to the NIT following a 
19-12 finish to the 1998-99 regular season. 

Randy began his coaching career with a one-year stint 
as an assistant coach at the University of San Diego, 
and then moved to the University of Idaho for two-
years, before returning to San Diego for another eight 
seasons as the Toreros top assistant. Member 65. 

Coach Bennett is extremely happy to be back on the 
West Coast, specifically in Northern California. In his 
first year at Saint Mary’s, he realized the many 
strengths of the Moraga and neighboring communities 
and has the basketball program involved with the 
community in as many ways as possible. One of the 
ways that the basketball program is involved in the 
community is with a reading outreach program, where 
players will go to a different elementary school each 
week. The players read to different classrooms, talk 
about the importance of reading, and discuss various 
life skills as well. Schools that have already been vis-
ited by the Gaels are Sleepy Hollow Elementary 
School in Orinda and Highlands Elementary School in 
Concord. 

Guest Speaker for July 

Randy Bennett 
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18 Hole Golf 
Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355 
Golf Checks should be made out to:  “SIR Golf, Branch 116” 
Mail Golf Checks to:  P.O. Box 55, Moraga, CA 94556-0055 

E r n ie  C a r s o n 6 7 3 C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 5 9 3 T r o y  P o w e l l 6 9 3
R o n  D o m e r 6 7 3 P h i l  J e n k in s 6 8 2 F r a n k  L o c k w o o d 7 1 2
B i l l  C la r k 7 0 1 A l  H u t c h k o 7 0 1 J o h n  P e t e r s o n 7 8 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
E r n ie  C a r s o n 8 2 C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 8 4 T r o y  P o w e l l 9 7

F r a n k  C r u a 6 4 3 A l  H u t c h k o 6 9 3 B i l l  H e m m e ls b a c h 6 9 3
P a t  T in g u e ly 6 4 3 C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 6 9 3 A l  S e r a f in o 6 9 3
R o m  D o m e r 6 9 1 R o la n d  S c r i v n e r 7 1 1 J o h n  P e t e r s o n 7 2 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
F r a n k  C r u a 7 9 A l  H u t c h k o 9 2 A l  S e r a f in o 9 9

R o la n d  S c r i v n e r 9 2

P a t  T in g u e ly 6 7 3 P h i l  G o f f 7 1 3 A l  S e r a f in o 7 0 3
N e i l  S c h m id t 7 1 2 P h i l  J e n k in s 7 2 2 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 7 0 3
S t e v e  C h e r e p y 7 2 1 C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 7 4 1 J o h n  P e t e r s o n 7 1 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
S t e v e  C h e r e p y 8 3 P h i l  G o f f 9 8 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 9 9

L o n n y  R a n d a l l 7 1 3 B o b  T e s t a 6 8 3 A l  S e r a f in o 6 9 3
B i l l  M c C o r d 7 2 2 D a r r e l  M c C la u g h r y 7 5 2 T r o y  P o w e l l 7 2 2
D i r k  M e y e r 7 4 1 A l  H u t c h k o 7 6 1 B o b  K in s e r 7 3 1
R o n  D o m e r 7 4 1 P h i l  G o f f 7 6 1 B o b  V e t r o 7 3 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
S t e p h e n  C h e r e p y 8 5 B o b  T e s t a 9 3 T r o y  P o w e l l 1 0 0
B i l l  M c C o r d 8 5 A l  S e r a f in o 1 0 0

D i r k  M e y e r 7 1 3 A l  H u t c h k o 6 7 3 B o b  V e t r o 7 5 3
B i l l  M c C o r d 7 2 2 J e d  D a n ie l 6 8 2 T r o y  P o w e l l 7 7 2
J im  C l i z b e 7 5 1 P h i l  G o f f 6 9 1 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 7 7 2
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
B i l l  M c C o r d 8 6 A l  H u t c h k o 8 9 T r o y  P o w e l l 1 0 5

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  D a v id  G e a r y ,  P h i l  G o f f   - - -   H o le  # 1 7  -  R o n  D o m e r ,  D a n  G h e l f i  

In d ia n  V a l le y  -  J u n e  2 6 ,  2 0 0 6
F l ig h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  N e i l  S c h m id t   - - -   H o le  # 1 1  -   R o b b ie  R o b in s o n ,  P h i l  G o f f

T i ld e n  P a r k  -  J u n e  2 0 ,  2 0 0 6
F l ig h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  D i r k  M e y e r ,  T r o y  P o w e l l   - - -   H o le  # 1 5  -  B i l l  M c C o r d

T h e  R e s e r v e  a t  S p a n o s  -  M a y  3 0 ,  2 0 0 6  
F l ig h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  A l  H u t c h k o   - - -   H o le  # 1 2  -  R o b b ie  R o b in s o n ,  A le x  L u t k u s

B o u n d a r y  O a k  -  J u n e  5 ,  2 0 0 6  
F l ig h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 5  -  S  C h e r e p y ,  J o h n  M a c la y   - - -   H o le  # 1 1  -  C  R o b e r t s o n ,  T r o y  P o w e l l  

L o n e  T r e e  -  J u n e  1 2 ,  2 0 0 6
F l ig h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l ig h t  3
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18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
May 30, 2006 

The Golf Website address is,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark it in your “Favorites” list of 
websites. 
The website contains information on the following: 

• 2006 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and courses 
as well as detailed information on costs, pay-
ment information, deadlines, and special event 
facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handicaps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 
within a day or two of the event.  

• 9-Hole Results: Bi-weekly, also usually 
within a couple of days of the event.  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly fol-
lowing 18-hole events, and the monthly lunch-
eon when most signups occur. This listing will 
show who has signed-up for the next two 
Boundary Oak sessions, and whether they 
have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
sir116.golf@sbcglobal.net 
 

The Golf Website has Up to Date 
info on all Tournaments 

N A M E P O IN T S N A M E P O IN T S N A M E P O IN T S

H arr is , D av id  C 1 7 C a rlso n , D av id 2 0 Se ra f in o , A l 2 8
M e ye r, D irk 1 7 G o ff, P h il 1 6 P o w e ll, T ro y 2 4
M cC o rd , B ill 1 5 J e n k in s, P h il 1 6 H e m m e lsb ach ,B ill 1 5
R a n d a ll, L o n n y 1 3 R o b in so n , R o b b ie 1 6 L u tku s, A le x 1 4
G e ary , D av id 1 1 Sto ry , Jo h n 1 6 V e tro , B o b 1 4
Sch m id t, N e il 1 1 H u tch k o , A l 1 2 A re n a , M a tt 1 1
C ru a , F ran k  1 0 R o b e rtso n , C o n ra d 1 2 K in se r, B o b 8
Z a va tte ro , A l 1 0 T e sta , B o b 9 W a ld e n , H e rm a n 6
D o m e r, R o n 9 G h e lf i, D an 8 A a ld e rs, D o u g  5
T in gu e ly ,  P a t 8 C h a ffe e , D ick  6 B ro w n , D o u g 4
E lle r, T o m 6 C o n te sta b le , P a t  4 L o ckw o o d , F ran k 4
Sm ith , B e n 6 H u n te r, Je rry 4 M a c lay , Jo h n 4
M ark s , P h illip 5 M cC la u gh ry , D a rre ll 4 O st le r, J o e 4
C la rk , B ill 4 D an ie l, Jo h n  3 C u n y , C h u ck  3
C a m p b e ll, R 3 H a gge , W a lt 3 E gb e rt, L e e 3
C a rso n , E rn ie 3 Scr ivn e r, R o lan d 3 K a lla s , P e te 3
C lizb e , J im 3 V id e le , J im 3 P e te rso n , Jo h n 3
A b b o tt, M ike 2 Sch o e n , G a ry 2 Saa ve d ra , J im 1
X av ie r, C a rlo s 2 So co lich , D ick 1 Sh a d e r, B o b 1
C h e re p y , S te ve 1 Stra lo v ich , J o e 1
D e ise m , H ar le y 1 T u rrin , A rt 1

        F L IG H T  1         F L IG H T  2         F L IG H T  3

 
 

No Picture 
Available 



A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than 6 meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termination.   Certi-
fication of attendance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum 
of 2 visits per calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


